
School	Community	Council	
February	1,	2017	
	
	
Attending:	Ilene	Strong,	Austin	Cowley,	Dee	
Lawler,	Diane	Lewis,	Rebecca	Richards,	Brooke	
Wilson,	Christina	Ahlstrom,	Stephanie	McDonald,	
Jenny	Timmerman,	Natalie	Hill,	Shellie	VanOrman	
	
Excused:	Mindy	Widdowson	
	
Absent:	Janelle	Wride,	Julie	Hunt,	Melissa	
Kirkham,	Rachelle	Funk	
	
	
Meeting	called	to	order	at	3:50	
	
Video	from	David	Stephenson	about	school	
community	council	processes.		Things	are	coming	
due,	review	on	School	Land	Trust	website	
	
Review	Final	Report-there	may	be	comments	from	
the	state	or	David	
	
3	Items	Due	April	14	
• Progress	Report	



o Estimated	spending-	carryover	shouldn’t	
be	more	than	10%	of	full	amount	

• Upcoming	School	Plan	
o Determine	greatest	academic	need	
o Set	goals	
o Fill	in	information	about	funds	

• Signature	Form	
o 2	options	

! send	emails	and	each	participant	will	
verify	

! by	hand	signature	form	
	
Go	over	minutes	from	previous	meeting	that	Ilene	
did	a	fabulous	job	compiling.	
• Diane	Lewis	motioned	to	approve.			
• Jenny	seconded.			
• All	approved.	

	
Brief	discussion	about	a	vacancy	(Mindy	is	looking	
into	it)	and	the	possibility	of	changing	the	day	we	
meet.		(Tuesdays)	
	
Ilene	is	suggesting	that	we	might	need	to	push	
things	back	because	we	need	a	quorum	of	people	
to	vote.		We	need	to	have	at	least	5	parents	here	to	
vote	
	



Ilene	proposes	that	we	do	the	school	
improvement	plan	in	March.		However,	she	
offered	to	show	us	her	ideas	and	the	data	she	has.	
	
Data	
• Stake	holders	report	for	upper	grades	
• DIBELS	data	for	younger	grades	

o Overall	we	compare	well	with	district	
scores	

	
IDEAS	
• Dee	suggests	reflecting	on	Wonders	and	
deciding	how	to	move	forward	with	it-having	
a	chunk	of	time	in	the	summer	
o Some	things	we	like	about	Wonders,	
others	are	still	tricky,	assessments	are	
intense	and	there	are	a	lot	of	them…	

• Natalie	requests	that	the	teachers	be	involved	
in	what	the	teachers	want	and	think	for	next	
year-send	out	info	before	the	meeting,	CTL	
meeting	or	survey	

• This	will	be	a	topic	of	discussion	on	March	6	
(professional	development),		

	
How	money	has	been	spent	so	far…	
	



Totals		we	are	a	little	past	where	we	should	be	on	
the	yellow.		Most	other	items	were	close	or	right	
on.		Hardware	is	a	little	below.	
	
This	is	the	number	we	thought	we	had	$77,471.	
	
It	turns	out	we	didn’t	have	a	carryover.		So	it	will	
have	to	come	out	of	the	aide	money	
	
$61150.81	has	been	spent,	most	of	remaining	will	
have	to	go	to	aides.	
	
We	unanimously	agreed	we	will	allow	Mindy	to	
send	out	an	email	asking	if	people	are	willing	to	
change	the	date	for	SCC	meetings	from	
Wednesday	to	Tuesdays.		Bylaws	say	that	we	can	
appoint	someone	to	fill	the	vacancy.		Julie	
Thompson	was	on	the	ballot	at	the	beginning	of	
the	year.	
	
Good	News:		
No	complaints	from	parents	about	the	new	entry	
way.		District	gave	us	money	for	a	hub	$5000.		
Currently	just	enough	for	camera	in	entry	and	out	
front.	
	



Houses	started,	coins	and	points	are	happening,	
Ilene	wants	everyone	on	time	for	her	birthday-
points	for	houses	
	
Meeting	adjourned	at	4:41	
	
	


